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Parents'Weekend 
Activities On Tap 

FSU has scheduled a full slate of 
events to celebrate Parents' Weekend, 
Friday to Sunday, Oct. 8 to 10. 

Friday evening activities include 
screenings of the fil;m "Patch Adams" at 
6 and 10 p.m. in Lane Center, room 201; 
an opening reception for the art exhibi­
tion, "Watershed" at 7 p.m. in the 
Stephanie Ann Roper Gallery; casino 
games from 10 p.m. to midnight in the 
Lane Center multi-use room and "Game 
Mania" from midnight to 1 a.m. in the 
Lane Center game room. 

In addition, Cafe Frostburg will 
present singer-songwriter Roger Day at 
8 p.m. in the Lane Center Greenhouse. 

On Saturday, registration begins at 8 
a.m. in the Lane Center for numerous 
parents' activities including meetings, a 
reception and brunch. "Roger's Rock 
and Roll Rodeo," a show for kids of all 
ages, takes place at noon in the Lane 
Center Lounge. Enjoy a complimentary 
lunch of peanut butter and jelly and 
punch as Roger Day features tunes 
written especially for kids. 

During the afternoon, plan to attend 
the women's field hockey game as FSU 
takes on Randolph Macon at 1 p. m. on 
the field or enjoy the University 
Theatre's production of "How to 
Succeed in Business Without Really 
Trying" at 2 p.m. in the Performing Arts 
Center Drama Theatre. 

The planetarium show, "Native 
American Sky Stories," will be held at 
2, 3 and 4 p.m. in Tawes HaH; "Patch 
Adams" will be shown again at 1 p.m. in 
Lane Center, room 201 and the art 
exhibit, "Water Shed" will be on display 
from 1 to 4 p.m. in the Roper Gallery. 

A Parents' Weekend Reception with 
Dr. Catherine Gira, FSU president, is 
slated for 7:15 to 8:15 p.m. in the Lane 
Center multi-use room followed by 
"Flamenco Vivo," a performance by the 
Carlota Santana Spanish Dance Com­
pany at 8:30 p.m. in the Cordts Physical 
Education Main Arena. 

Sunday morning, enjoy a brunch 
(tickets available on site) from 10:30 
a.m. to 1 :30 p.m. in Chesapeake Dining 
Hall or take a ride on the Western 
Maryland Scenic Railroad leaving the 
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Look for us on the Web at 
www.frostburg.edu/events/event.htm 

Cumberland Station at 11 a.m. This 
event is by reservat;on only through the 
FSU Parents' Association, x7588. 

At noon, the women's tennis team 
challenges Hood College on the tennis 
courts adjacent to the Cordts Physical 
Education Center, and from 11 a.m. to 1 
p.m., the Center for Service, Leadership 
and AmeriCorps will hold an open house 
at their new Braddock House location. 
Planetarium shows continue at 1:30 and 
7 p.m., and the film "Patch Adams" will 
be shown a final time at 7 p.m. 

For information, ticket reservations 
and a full schedule of activities, contact 
the Lane Center Information Desk, A 
x4411. IA w 
''Watershed" Art ~ @ 
Exhibit to Open Oct 8 

The FSU Department of Visual Arts 
presents the art exhibit "Watershed," 
which will be on display at the Stephanie 
Ann Roper Gallery in the Fine Arts 
Building from Friday, Oct. 8, to Tues­
day, Nov. 2. 

The Watershed exhibit was born of 
an "artists invite artists" grant that took 
15 ceramic artists from around the 
country to the Watershed Center for the 
Ceramic Arts in the coast of Maine last 
year. They spent two weeks creating art, 
according to Jackie Brown, associate 
professor of Visual Arts at FSU, who 
organized both the Watershed event and 
exhibit. The work of those artists, both 
the ceramics they created in Maine and 
the art in various media they've done 
since then, will be on exhibit at FSU. 

Artists to be featured include Brown, 
Cathy Babcock, Joe Campbell, Judith 
Cook, Lisa Doolan-Mickey, Patrick 
Faville, Tom Finke, Barry Glotfelty, 
Gary Greenberg, Glenn Grishkoff, Linda 
Kiepke, Ceil Leeper, Shane Mickey, 
Shane Sellers and Lisa Sheirer. Many of 
the artists are FSU alumni. 

Gallery hours are Sundays to 
Wednesday from 1 to 4 p.m. The exhibit 
opening and Department of Visual Arts 
Award Night will be Friday, Oct. 8, at 7 
p.m. In addition, the gallery will be open 
from 1 to 4 p.m. Oct. 9 and 10 for 
Parents' Weekend and Oct. 23 and 24 for 
Homecoming. 

For information about the exhibit, 
call the Department of Visual Arts at 
x4797. 
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Learn''How 
'to Succeed ... 

Without Really 
1rying" 

University Theatre will 
open its 1999-2000 season with "How to 
Succeed in Business Without Really 
Trying" Friday and Saturday, Oct. 8 and 
9, and Thursday to Saturday, Oct. 14, 15 
and 16, at 8 p.m. and Sunday, Oct. 10, at 
2 p.m. in the Performing Arts Center 
Drama Theatre. 

Power, sex, ambition and greed ... 
it's just another day at the office. In this 
"delightfully irreverent" musical satire · 
of big business and all it holds sacred, 
we follow the rise of J. Pierrepont Finch 
as he climbs the corporate ladder from 
lowly window washer to high-powered 
executive. On his way, Finch tackles 
such familiar dangers as the aggres--
si vely compliant "company man," the 
boss' whiny, nepotistic nephew, the 
office party, the backstabbing co­
workers, caffeine addiction and, of 
course, true love. 

For information and ticket reserva­
tions, contact the University Theatre 
Box Office, Mondays through Fridays, I 
to 4:30 p.m. You also can purchase 
tickets in room 303 of the Performing 
Arts Center from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. daily 
or you can make reservations by calling 
x4145. 

Student group rates and season 
discount cards are available. 

Flamenco Comes to FSU 
The FSU 1999-2000 Cultural Events 

Series will present "Flamenco ~ 
Vivo" by the Carlota Santana ', /;~ 
Spanish Dance Company ~-'/ ,,, 
Saturday, Oct. 9, at 8:30 · · 1

1

, ·, 

p.m. in the Cordts Physica · o ~ 

Education Center Main Arena. 
Founded in 1983 by Carlota 

Santana and the late Roberto Lorca, the 
company uses flamenco not only as an 
art form, but also as a device for 
breaking down cultural barriers. In each 
performance, the audience clearly feels 
the essences of Spanish, Judaic, North 
African and Gypsy influences on the 
creation of Spanish culture .. 

For information and ticket reserva­
tions, contact the CES Office in the 
Lane Center, Mondays through Fridays, 
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10 a.m. to 2 p.m., x4411. Based on 
availability, tickets may also be pur­
chased the night of the performance at 
the box office one-hour prior to curtain. 

Flamenco Vivo tickets are not 
required for FSU faculty, staff, students 
and family, but those people should 
bring ID to the performance on Satur­
day, Oct. 9. Tickets for the general 
public are $5 and $2 for age 17 younger. 

Roger Day to Bring 
Acoustic Rock to Campus 

Roger Day, a singer-songwriter who 
brings the energy of rock to his solo 
acoustic performances, will appear at 
Cafe Frostburg at Frostburg State 
University's Lane Center Lounge 
Friday, Oct. 8, at 8 p.m. 

The concert is sponsored 
by the FSU Lane Center 
and Campus Activities' 
Center Stage. The 
concert and refreshments 
in a cafe/coffeehouse 
setting are free and open to 
the public. 

Day's voice is often described as a 
cross between R.E.M. 's Michael Stipe 
and James Taylor. His first CD, "Rich 
Man, Poor Man, Beggarman, Thief' was 
selected by Performing Songwriter 
magazine as one of 1994's top 10 
independent releases. 

"Songs of My People" 
Celebrates Contribution 

The subject of the second program of 
the African American Studies Forum 
2000 is African American spirituals and 
gospel songs: a lecture and performance 
by professors James Richardson of the 
Department of English at Morehouse 
College in Atlanta, Norma Blacke 
Bourdeau of the FSU departments of 
English and Philosophy and Pansye 
Atkinson, director ofFSU AA/EEO. The 
group will be assisted by Professor 
Frank Fleckenstein from the FSU 
Philosophy Department. 

The program is titled " Songs of My 
People" and is a celebration of the 
cultural - especially musical and 
religious - contribution of African 
Americans in the second millennium 
A.D. 

The event will be Monday, Oct. 18, 
at 7 p.m. in the Performing Arts Center 
Pealer Recital Hall. It is free and open 
to the public. 

This program is organized by the 
African American Studies Program and 
is co-sponsored by the President's 
Advisory Council on Diversity, the 
Center for International Education, the 
Office of Diversity, Black Student 
Alliance and Bryce Quarve, director of 
Arts Marketing and Outreach at FSU. 

For information, contact Dr. Jean­
Marie Makang, Coordinator of African 
American Studies at x3089 or Dunkle 

Hall 130. 

International Film Series 
Presents ''El Mariachi" 

"El Mariachi," a film about a 
musician who stumbles into in love and 
a battle against evil, is the next offering 
of the FSU International Film Series. 
The Spanish film with 
English subtitles will be 
shown Tuesday, Oct. 5 
at 7 p.m. in Lane Center 
201. 

In this film, directed 
by Robert Rodriquez, a lone Mariachi 
musician arrives in a small Mexican 
border town hoping to find work. As the 
story evolves, the Mariachi falls in love 
with a beautiful bar owner who be­
friends him after he is accidentally 
confused as the hitman for the town's 
revenge-crazed drug dealer. Soon, he 
finds himself ushered into the violent 
underworld, battling the world's evil 
until the film's final tragic moments. 

This event is free and open to the 
public. For information, contact the 
Lane Center Information Desk, x441 I. 

Busted! 
Sirens blare (quietly), 

(mock) arrests 
will be made. 
It's time again 
for Jail Bail. 

From Oct. 4 
to Oct. 7, 9 a.m. 
to 4 p.m. in the 
Lane Center, the 
BURG Peer 
Education Network will once again be 
mock-arresting staff, R.A.s, professors, 
student leaders and others for Jail Bail. 

Mock-arrested and placed behind 
bars, the "prisoners" will be pleading 
for money, not mercy. Their bail starts 
at $15, which can be lowered by a 
generous soul or RAISED by those who 
want to see them sit there a little longer. 
A fun time for all. Just remember to 
bring some spare change. 

Jail Bail is an annual event held by 
BURG to raise awareness about issues 
surrounding drinking and driving. The 
money raised will be used for future 
pro~rams a~d evens, including attending 
Vanous tranmgs at their annual interna­
tional BACCHUS/GAMMA Peer 
Education Network conference in 
Orlando, Fla. 

For more information, contact the 
S.A.F.E. office in 017 Comption Hall or 
call x7692. Slots are still open to sit in 
the jail. 

Mark Sterner: ''DUI 
-A Powerful Lesson" 

Losing someone close to you can be 
difficult. What's worse is if you not 
only caused one death, but the death of a 
few of your close friends. 

Mark Sterner presents "DUI: A 
Powerful Lesson" Tuesday, Oct. 12, at 7 
p.m. in the Performing Arts Center 
Recital Hall. Sterner was a member of 
Tau Kappa Epsilon at a Rhode Island 
college when he and four fraternity 
brothers took off for Spring Break. 

The group also took a video camera 
and recorded the fateful series of events 
up until 15 minutes before the fatal 
crash. Sterner was sentenced to 23 
months in a Florida prison for the deaths 
of three of his fraternity brothers. 

Sterner doesn't appear odd in any 
way. Many are struck by how "normal" 
he was (and is). Sterner focuses on how 
careless choices can make such an 
impact, leaving many students to walk 
away with a new sense of reality. 

For more information, contact the 
S .A.F.E. office at O 17 Compton Hall, 
x7692. 

The event is sponsored by the 
Western Maryland Regional Safe 
Community Center, the National 
Panhellenic Council and the interna­
tional Fraternal Council. 

Vaccinations Available 
at Lane Center Oct 7 

V ACCESSHealth, a full-service 
provider of adult immunization pro­
grams, in cooperation with Frostburg 
State University's Brady Health Center 
will conduct a student immunization 
clinic from 10 a.m. to 7 p.m. on Thurs­
day, Oct. 7, in the Lane Center Multi­
use Room. 

Three immunizations are available 
on the day of the clinic. Meningitis 
vaccine, at a cost of $75, Hepatitis B 
(the first in a series of three) for $45 and 
influenza for $10. The influenza vaccine 
is available to FSU faculty and staff as 
well. 

No appointments are necessary. 
Walk-ins are welcome. For information, 
contact V ACCESSHealth at 1-877-4-
V ACCESS or call the Brady Health 
Center at x4310. 

"Stop the Hate"Vigil Set 
The rise of hate groups and violent, 

senseless attacks on innocent people 
should be of grave concern to all. In 
response, a "Stop the Hate" vigil will be 
held outside the Lane Center by the 
Black Student Alliance fountain 
!h~rsday, Oct. 7, at 7 p.m. Everyone is 
mv1ted to join this event. 

Dr. Fred Yaffe, FSU' s dean for the 
newly formed College of Liberal Arts 



and Sciences, will serve as the vigil 
speaker. 

Greg Latta of the Department of 
Physics, Amy Harman of the Depart­
ment of Biology and Nonna Blacke 
Bourdeau of the Department of English 
will perform music. 

Sponsors of the vigil include United 
Campus Ministry, Catholic Campus 
Ministry, Baptist Campus Ministry, the 
National Coalition Building Institute, 
the Diversity Center, Hillel, Student 
Government Association, Center for 
International Education, NAACP and 
University Police. The FSU event will 
be part of a national "Stop the Hate" day 
sponsored by the Interfaith Alliance and 
the Fellowship of Reconciliation. 

For information, contact the Rev. 
Larry Neumark, x7490. 

Get Involved ... Be a Part 
Of Homecoming 1999! 

Student organizations are encouraged 
to participate in the 
many activities 
scheduled during 
Homecoming 
weekend, Oct. 21-
24. Organizational 
competitions exist 
in the following categories: 
parade car/float-decorating, fence­
decorating, banner design, community 
window-decorating, residence hall 
decorating, and lip sync. To participate 
in any of these activities, student 
organizations must register by noon Oct. 
8. Registration packets are available at 
the Lane Center information desk. 

In addition to these competitions, 17 
student organizations have sponsored 
candidates for the Homecoming Queen 
& King competition. The first round of 
balloting will take place Oct. 6 in the 
Lane Center, 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. and in 
Chesapeake Dining Hall from 5 to 7 
p.m. This round of balloting will 
determine the 1999 Homecoming Court 
of four Queen and four King candidates. 
All students are encouraged to exercise 
their voting privilege. 

For more information about AULD 
LANG SYNE 1999, FSU's Homecoming 
celebration, call the Office of Alumni 
Services at x4068 or visit our Web site 
at www.frostburg.edu. 

Part of AIDS Quilt 
Coming to Campus 

Thirty-eight panels of the AIDS 
Memorial Quilt, a visible symbol of 
love and remembrance for those who 
have succumbed to the AIDS epidemic, 
will be on display in the Lane Center 
Multi-use Room from Monday, Oct. 11, 
to Friday, Oct. 15. 

The quilt is returning to Western 

Maryland thanks to the coordinating 
efforts of Frostburg State University and 
many regional educational, health care, 
community and business supporters, 
culminating months of planning by 
volunteers. 

Opening ceremonies will be Oct. 11 
at noon. The exhibit, titled, "See It and 
Understand," will be on display from 9 
a.m. to 9 p.m. daily, with the exhibit 
closing Oct. 15 at 1 p.m. The display is 
free and open to the public. Numerous 
educational and promotional materials 
will be available for purchase. 

New 12-by-12 panels will be 
accepted throughout the week. 

Donations and proceeds from the 
display will be used by the AIDS 
Alliance of Allegany County and the 
Garrett County AIDS Council to support 
people living with HIV and AIDS in our 
communities. 

Volunteers are needed to serve as 
quilt monitors, readers of names and for 
other activities. For information or to 
volunteer, please contact Patrick Deasy 
at x4234 or Sherri Schubert at x 7429. 

Sarah Jester to 
Present Senior Recital 

FSU senior Sarah Jester will present 
her voice recital Sunday, Oct. 10, at 3 
p.m. in the PAC Pealer Recital Hall. The 
soprano will be accompanied by Nancy 
Witmer on piano. 

Her program will include "Cantata 
- Si, Si, Luci Adorate" by Antonio 
Vivaldi, "Du Bist Die Ruh," "Seligkeit," 
AufDem Wasser Zu Singen," and Der 
Musensohn by Franz Schubert, "Cuatro 
Madrigales Amatorios" by Joaquin 
Rodrigo, "Selections from Childhood 
Fables for Grownups" by Irving Fine, 
"Omio Babbino Caro" from Gianni 
Schiechi by Giacomo Puccini, "Laurie's 
Song" from the opera "The Tender 3 
Land" by Aaron Copland and "Deh 
Vieni, Non Tardar" from "Le Nozze di 
Figaro" by Wolfgang Amadeus Mozart. 
She will be accompanied on the Vivaldi 
cantata by Dr. Ellen Grolman Schlegel 
on cello. 

Study Abroad 
Opportunities 
Spend the intersession 
in Ecuador 

Students who would 
like to spend their 
intersession in Cuenca, 
Ecuador, should come by the CIE to fill 
out a study abroad application form. 
Courses will be offered in Spanish, 
Biology, Women's Studies and Latin 
American studies. Interested students 
should talk to the program coordinators, 
Dr. MacGregor O'Brien (x4287, 
Lowndes 204), or Dr. Gwen Brewer 
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(x4306, 143 Tawes). Program partici­
pants will depart Dec. 26 and return Jan. 
20 or 23. For information and an 
application form, contact Amy Simes at 
the Center for International Education, 
Fuller House, x3091. 
Education Majors • Do you want to go 
to Denmark? 

FSU is beginning a new exchange 
program with the KDAS Teaching 
College in Copenhagen. This semester 
we are hosting two students from 
KDAS, and spring semester 2000 we 
hope to send two FSU students to 
Copenhagen. Contact Arny Simes at the 
Center for International Education, 
x3091, asimes@frostburg.edu; or Dr. 
William Bingham in the Educational 
Professions Dept., x4420. 
International Student Exchange 
Program Information Meeting 

Students interested in taking part in 
any of the ISEP programs should attend 
an information meeting on Tuesday, 
Oct. 5, at 6 p.m. in the Ort Library, 
Room 210. There are still spaces left for 
spring semester 2000. ISEP has pro­
grams in over 200 locations worldwide. 
Students pay their normal tuition and 
room and board to FSU, and then spend 
a semester or a year overseas. Financial 
aid may be used to cover expenses. 
Credits earned are transferred back to 
FSU. Contact Amy Simes at the Center 
for International Education at x3091, or 
drop by the Fuller House on Braddock 
Road. Deadline for next academic year 
applications is Oc.t 15. 
Information Meeting for University of 
Northumbria in England 

Students interested in taking part in 
FSU' s new study abroad program at the 
University of Northumbria in Newcastle 
(UNN) spring semester should attend an 
information meeting Thursday, Oct. 7, 
at 5 p.m. in the Seminar Room of the 
Fuller House, Braddock Road. Applica­
tion deadline for spring semester is Oct. 
15. UNN offers courses in business, 
computer science, social sciences, 
theater, media and communications, the 
humanities, and many more. Newcastle 
is just three hours north of London by 
train, and one hour south of Edinburgh. 
The cost of spending one semester at 
UNN is approximately the same as in­
state fees for one semester at FSU. 
Contact Amy Simes at the Center for 
International Education at x3091. 
Snow and French in Quebec: Informa­
tion Meeting 

Students interested in attending the 
University of Quebec's intersession 
program at Chicoutimi should attend an 
information session on Tuesday, Oct. 5, 
at 5 p.m. in the Seminar Room of the 
Fuller House, Braddock Road. Contact 
Amy Simes, Center for International 
Education, x3091, or 
asimes@frostburg.edu. 
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Study Abroad Information Sessions 
Students who are interested in 

studying abroad for a semester, 
intersession, summer session, or full 
academic year should attend an informa­
tion session at the Center for Interna­
tional Education, now located at the 
Fuller House. Sessions will be each 
Tuesday at 3 p.m. in the Fuller House 
library. Students will have access to 
overseas catalogues, online searching, 
financial aid information and travel 
information. Guidance will be provided 
for application to all study abroad 
programs. Contact Dr. Amy Simes, CIE 
Director, x3091, or by email at 
asimes@frostburg.edu. 
Study Abroad Scholarships 

Students who are planning to take 
part in an FSU-sponsored study abroad 
program may apply for a scholarship 
from the Center for International 
Education. Scholarships are awarded to 
students in amounts of $500 and $1000 
for study overseas. The deadline for 
students applying for the spring and the 
intersession is Oct. 15. Application 
forms are available at the CIE Office in 
the Fuller House on Braddock Road. 
Contact Amy Simes at x3091 or 
asimes@frostburg.edu. 
International Happy Hour/White 
Water Rafting 

All international students are 
reminded that there will be a special 
'Happy Hour' to celebrate the Oct. 8 
Mid-Semester Warnings. Please get in 
touch with Allison Kiser at x4747 for 
further information, or come by the 
Fuller House between 9am and 2pm. 

Also, international students should 
remember to sign up for a day of white 
water rafting. This event will be Sunday, 
Oct. 10, and is limited to 12 people, so 
sign up early. For further information, 
please contact Allison Kiser at x4747, 
(akiser@frostburg.edu) or come by the 
Center for International Education in the 
Fuller House on Braddock Road. 

Department of Social 
Work Sets Info Sessions 

The Department of 
Social Work will hold 
three information 
sessions Wednesday, 
Oct. 6, from noon to 2 ~ 
p.m., Saturday, Oct. 16, from 1:30 to 
3:30 p.m. and Tuesday, Oct. 19, from 3 
to 5 p.m. for persons interested in a 
career in social work. The meetings will 
include information on the curriculum 
requirements of the social work pro­
gram. All meetings will be in room 029, 
Guild Center. 

The sessions are designed for people 
who want to learn more about the social 
work profession and FSU' s undergradu­
ate social work program. For those who 

intend to apply, the sessions serve as 
orientation to the major and provide 
details about admissions criteria, course 
requirements, curriculum planning, 
social work licensing and continued 
study beyond the undergraduate level. 

Those who plan to attend are asked 
to call the Department of Social Work at 
x7497 at least one day in advance. For 
information, contact Department Chair 
Kathleen H. Powell, M.S.W., at x4695. 

Diverse Views on 
Abortion to Be Aired 

United Campus Ministry 
will present "A Student 
Dialogue on Abortion" 
Wednesday, Oct. 6, at 7:30 
p.m. in Library Room 237. 
Dr. Phoebe Wiley from the 
P.A.S.S. office will moder­
ate this civil exploration of diverse 
views on this controversial subject. This 
is an ideal opportunity to learn about 
and listen to various anecdotes and ideas 
related to abortion. A student panel 
including Maggie Denny, Stacey Sharpe, 
Chris Wilson and Brian Sappington will 
entertain questions and share their 
diverse views on abortion. 

Please consult your catalog and your 
advisor for admission requirements. 

Applications may be picked up from 
the Office of Field Experiences, 203 
Framptom Hall. 

Isotopes and Ecosystem 
The second offering in the Appala­

chian Laboratory Fall 1999 Seminar 
Series will be "Stable Isotopes and 
Ecosystem Processes," Thursday, Oct. 7, 
at 3 p.m. in the AL IVN Room 109. 
James R. Ehleringer, a professor in the 
Department of Biology at University of 
Utah. For information, call Ed Gates at 
(301) 689-7173. 

Sigma Thu Delta 
to Meet on Steps 

Sigma Tau Delta, the English Honor 
Society, will meet Tuesday, Oct. 5, at 5 
p.m. on the front steps of Dunkle Hall. 
All members are encouraged to attend 
this important meeting. For more 
information, please contact Dr. Judy 
Pula at x4240. 

Bank RegulationsTopic 
of Senior Seminar 

The public is invited to a senior 
Remove Your Incompletes seminar presentation to be given by 

Reminder: The last day for . , , . • Kristin Gaver on Thursday October 7 At 
removal of incomplete ?' '7 11 :30 in Guild Center 135 (Conference 
grades for undergraduate ff\" Room). Kristin's seminar topic is "Bank 
students for Spring 1999/ . ·.. Regulations: Prevention or Cause of 
Summer 1999 semesters · · .. · Bank Failures?" which examines the 
is Monday, Oct. I 1. history of bank regulations and ad-

Instructors may contact Marcy in the dresses whether this have contributed to, 
Registrar's Office at x4347 if they have or prevented bank failures. For addi-
questions or need "Change of Grade" tional information, please call Peggy 
forms. Dalton x4418. 

Also, the last day to withdraw with a 
"W" in a course for the fall 1999 
semester is Friday, Oct. 22. 

Teaching Internships 
Deadline Oct 8 

Students in Secondary/K-

12/N-8 TeacherEduca- 'I>·-.' 
tion who plan to enter a , .• 
teaching internship , · • • 
(Phase III) during the ~ _ . 
Spring 2000 Semester are asked to pick 
up an application from Mrs. Carol 
Abernathy in the Office of Field 
Experiences (203 Framptom Hall) 
through Friday, Oct. 8. Deadline for 
completed applications is Oct. 8. Call 
Carol at x4216 if you have questions. 

Attention Teacher 
EducationApplicants 

If you are planning to enroll in Phase 
I or II courses for the spring 2000 
semester, you must apply before Friday, 
Oct. 15. 

Women's Forum: ''Tools 
for Today and Tomorrow" 

The 10th annual University System 
of Maryland Women's Forum Confer­
ence will be Friday, Nov. 5, at the Inn 
and Conference Center, University of 
Maryland University College, from 8:30 
a.m. to 4:00 p.m. The focus is "Toois for 
Today and Tomorrow." 

The conference begins with Scholar­
ship and Research Award presentations 
(including a scholarship for FSU student 
Deanna Weiss), followed by the keynote 
address by Andrea Mitchell, chief 
foreign affairs correspondent for NBC 
News. 

Attendees can choose from a 
minimum of seven topics for each of 
three workshops offered ( one a.m., two 
p.m.). Workshop topics include Stock 
Market 101 and 102; Thirty Seconds to 
Success: The Silent Introduction; The 
Laws of Wellness: A Holistic Approach; 
Communication Styles: Gender Differ­
ences; Getting What You Want Without 



Losing Yourself; Enlightened Leader­
ship: Bring Out the Best in Yourself; 
Stress for Success; Fitting Fitness In; 
Career Strategies for the 21st Century. 

If you have NOT received a registra­
tion form and are interested in register­
ing for the conference or want more 
information, OR if you are planning to 
attend and want to car pool, contact Dr. 
Phoebe Wiley, x4066. 

Conference cost is $55, payable in 
advance. Cost includes continental 
breakfast and lunch. Note: Registration 
is due Friday, Oct. 15. There will be NO 
on-site registration. 

Advice for Advisors 
The Advice for 

Advisors series continues , 
with two essential sessions 
planned just in time for 
spring registration: 

University Baccalaureate , 
Degree Requirements and the 
General Education Program 

Friday, Oct. 8, 2 to 4 p.m., Leake 
Room, Cordts Physical Education 
Center 

All advisors need to be knowledge­
able about University-wide, as well as 
departmental, regulations. Come learn 
about the history and purposes of FSU' s 
current requirements, review recent 
changes made in response to student 
needs, and join in brainstorming about 
future directions. Of course, we'll also 
talk about the nitty-gritty details and 
share some tips on how to keep on top of 
multi-layered requirements. 

Interpreting and Using Student 
Records in Advising 

Friday, Oct. 29, 2 to 4 p.m., Library 
210 

By popular request, we're repeating 
the September session. Learn about 
FSU' s admission procedures and 
requirements for first-time college and 
transfer students, how to use admissions 
information in advising, and what are 
the placement procedures for building 
block courses. If you didn't attend on 
Sept. 10, call ahead to receive the 
common sample files for review, and 
come at 2 p.m. If you attended Sept. 10, 
come at 3 p.m. and we'll complete the 
sample file and case study reviews. 

Please let us know if you plan to 
attend one or both of these workshops 
(so we can plan the other part: refresh­
ments!) by calling the Office of the 
Provost, x4212. 

Reminders: New Faculty and Staff: 
• Check out the Career Day alumni 

presentations on Oct. 22, 10 a.m. to 1 
p.m., to hear some of our advising/ 
mentoring success stories! For more 
information, contact Career Services, 
x4403. 

• Morris Willey is filling his waiting 

list for another Student Information 
System (SIS) hands-on lab session. Sign 
up this week and we'll try to fit one in 
before registration. Call x4736 or e-mail 
mwilley@frostburg.edu. 

Conference Features 
Distinguished Programs 

Join colleagues from throughout the 
state to learn more about recent winners 
of the Maryland Association of Higher 
Education's (MAHE) Distinguished 
Programs Awards at the MAHE Fall 
Conference on Friday, Oct. 15. You will 
be able to select from concurrent 
presentations about programs in all four 
award categories (academic, student 
services, open, and community service) 
as well as being introduced to the 1999 
Distinguished Program and Research 
Award winners. Featured presenters will 
include the 1998 Community Service 
Program A ward winners, FSU' s own 
Bill Mandicott, Cherie Krug and Lisa 
Glass, describing the Center for Com­
munity Service and Learning and A 
STAR! in Western Maryland. Dr. Rahim 
Ashkeboussi also won the 1998 Re­
search Award of $3,000. All faculty, 
administrators, and graduate students 
interested in higher education careers 
are invited to join the FSU delegation. 
The conference is scheduled for October 
15, 9:30 a.m. to 3:00 p.m., at Washing­
ton College, Chestertown, MD. The 
program fee is $40 for MAHE members, 
$50 for nonmembers, and $60 for the 
combined conference/99-00 member­
ship fee. For registration information 
and to get on a list for shared, free 
transportation, please contact Mary 
Gartner in Hitchins 213, x4212. 

Meeting for AmeriCorps 
Grants Slated 

A Notice of Funding 
Availability (NOFA) 
meeting for AmeriCorps 
State Grants will be from 
1 to 2:30 p.m. on I 
Thursday, Oct. 7, in room 
202 of the Lane Center. 

This meeting is sponsored by the 
Governor's Office on Service and 
Volunteerism. Cole McMahon, Director 
of Training and Technical Assistance 
and Program Officer for the GOSV, will 
be present to provide information and 
answer questions. 

Eligible applicants for AmeriCorps 
funding opportunities include 50l(c)(3) 
nonprofit organizations, government 
agencies (state/county/city) and institu­
tions of higher education. Concept 
papers are mandatory for applicants to 
be eligible for a grant and are due Nov. 
5. Funding is subject to congressional 
approval. 
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If you plan to attending, RSVP at 
x7599 by 5 p.m. Tuesday, Oct. 5. 

For more information, contact Drew 
Carberry at the GOSV at 1-800-321-
VOLS or Keith Hart, Commissioner for 
the Governor's Commission on Service 
and Volunteerism, at x7599. 

Fall Convocation 
The University's Fall Convocation 

will be Tuesday, Oct. 12, at 3 p.m. in the 
PAC Recital Hall. All members of the 
University Community - faculty, staff 
and students - are invited. 

WeWant 
You(r Convertible) 

Wanted: You 
and your 
convertible 
vehicle ( car or 
jeep) to drive 
FSU and Frostburg community 
dignitaries in the FSU Homecoming 
Parade Saturday, Oct. 23, 10:30 a.m. 

Call x4020 (Office of Conferences 
and Events) to volunteer. 

Positions Available 
Students wanted ( experience pre­

ferred) to work for the Cultural Events 
Series. Duties include loading and 
unloading, setting up and tearing down 
the stage, lights and sound equipment. 
Pay is $6 per hour, plus you can see the 
show for free. Workers will be guaran­
teed three hours. 

The events are: 
Oct. 9 for Flamenco Vivo. Twelve 

students are needed to work from 9:30 
p.m. to 12:30 or 1 a.m. 

Oct. 23 for Celtic Rhythm. Four 
students are needed from 10:30 p.m. to 
1 :30 a.m., four students are needed from 
7 p.m. to 1 :30 a.m. and six students are 
needed from 10 p.m. to 1 :30 a.m. 

Students who can work both events 
are preferred. 

Staff notes: 
Dr. Tom Bowling, Associate Vice 

President for Student and Educational 
Services, will serve as a member of a 
panel presenting information about the 
Fulbright selection process at the annual 
meeting of the Fulbright Association in 
Washington, D.C., Oct. 7 to 10. Dr. 
Bowling was the recipient of a Fulbright 
grant to Germany in 1994. He was 
subsequently appointed by the Council 
for the International Exchange of 
Scholars to a three-year term to review 
applications for Fulbright grants. 

Safety sJogan: 
"It's better to wear personal 

protective equipment than a 
bandage." 
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FSUEVENTSCALENDAR 
MONDAY, OCT.4 
SAFE Jail Bail (through Oct. 7) 
* RHA Bloodmobile 

TUESDAY, OCT. 5 
* CCM Mass 
Homecoming Committee Meeting 
Faculty Assembly Meeting 
* International Film Series: "EI Mariachi" 
* Women's Volleyball: University of Pittsburgh-Greensburg 

WEDNESDAY, OCT. 6 
* Women's Soccer: La Roche College 
Faculty Senate Meeting 
* Women's Field Hockey: Dickinson College 
* Men's Soccer: Shenandoah University 
RHA Meeting 
CAB Meeting 
Greek Academic Honors Reception 
* UCM Meeting: "A Dialogue about Abortion" 
BSA Meeting 

THURSDAY, OCT. 7 
Brady Health Vaccine Clinic 
* Women's Tennis: University of Pittsburgh-Greensburg 
* Stop the Hate" Vigil 
* Women's Volleyball: Shenandoah University 
* SGA Senate Meeting 

FRIDAY, OCT. 8 Parents Weekend 
* Women's Volleyball: Gallaudet University Tournament (8-9) 
* CAB Film Series: "Patch Adams" 
* Art Exhibition Opening: "Watershed" 
* Cafe Frostburg: Roger Day 
*"How to Succeed in Business Without Really Trying" 
* CAB Event: Casino Night 
* Game Mania 

SATURDAY, OCT. 9 Parents Weekend 

9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 
11 :00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. 

noon 
3:30 p.m. 
4:00p.m. 
7:00 p.m. 
7:00 p.m. 

3:30 p.m. 
4:00 p.m. 
4:00 p.m. 
4:00 p.m. 
5:00 p.m. 
7:00 p.m. 
7:00 p.m. 
7:30 p.m. 
8:00 p.m. 

10:00 a.m. - 7:00 p.m. 
3:00 p.m. 
7:00 p.m. 
7:00 p.m. 
7:30 p.m. 

6:00 & 10:00 p.m. 
7:00 p.m. 
8:00 p.m. 
8:00 p.m. 
10:00 p.m. - midnight 
midnight - 1 :00 a.m. 

* Men's & Women's Cross Country: Maryland Intercollegiate Championships @ Baltimore, MD 
* Parents Association Advisory Council Meeting 8:30 a.m. - 10:30 a.m. 
* Brunch 10:30 a.m. - 1 :30 p.m. 
Parents Open Meeting with Administrators 10:45 a.m. 
* Roger's Rock & Roll Rodeo noon - 1:30 p.m. 
* Art Exhibit: "Watershed" 1 :00 - 4:00 p.m. 
* Women's Field Hockey: Randolph Macon College 1:00 p.m. 
* Men's Soccer: La Roche College 1:00 p.m. 
* Football: Wesley College 1:00 p.m. 
* CAB Film Series: "Patch Adams" 1 :00 p.m. 

* Planetarium: "Native American Sky Stories" 2:00, 3:00 & 4:00 p.m. 
Parents Weekend Reception with President Gira 7:15 p.m 
* "How to Succeed in Business Without Really Trying" 8:00 p.m. 
* CES Event - Flamenco Vivo 8:30 p.m. 

SUNDAY, OCT. IO Parents Weekend 
* Brunch 
* CCM Mass 
* Women's Soccer: William Paterson University 
* Women's Tennis: Hood College 
* Planetarium - "Native American Sky Stories" 
* "How to Succeed in Business Without Really Trying" 
* CAB Film Series - "Patch Adams" 

10:30 a.m. - 1:30 p.m. 
noon & 8:00 p.m. 
noon 
noon 
1:30 & 7:00 p.m. 
2:00 p.m. 
7:00 p.m. 

* Open to the public - Questions? - Can 301-687-4411. All information subject to change 

Lane Lobby 
Lane Multi-use 

Cook Chapel 
Atkinson Room 
Dunkle 218 
Atkinson Room 
Home 

Away 
Lane 140-141 
Away 
Home 
Atkinson Room 
Atkinson Room 
Lane 142 
Library 237 
Library 210 

Lane Multi-use 
Away 
Clock Tower 
Home 
Atkinson Room 

Away 
Atkinson Room 
Roper Gallery 
Lane Greenhouse 
PAC Drama Theatre 
Lane Multi-use 
Lane Gameroom 

Atkinson Room 
Chesapeake Hall 
PAC Recital Hall 
Lane Lounge 
Roper Gallery 
Home 
Away 
Away 
Atkinson Room 
Tawes Hall 
Lane Multi-use 
PAC Drama Theatre 
PE Center Main Arena 

Chesapeake Dining Hall 
Cook Chapel 
Away 
Home 
Tawes Hall 
PAC Drama Theatre 
Lane 201 

FSU is committed to making all of its programs, services, and activities accessible to persons with disabilities. You may 
request accommodations through the ADA Compliance Office, 102 Compton Hall, 301-687-4102, TDD 301-687-7955. 
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